MINUTES — October 2, 2023
Borough of Cambridge Springs
A regular meeting was held by the Cambridge Springs Borough Council on Monday, October 2,
2023, at 161 Carringer Street. The meeting was called to order by Mayor Randy Gorske at 7:00
p.m. The following members were present: Jennifer Howell, Marci Dickson, Larry Morrow and
Brian Harmon. Also present was Manager Sandy Pude. DeloresHale and Jeremy Ball were
absent.

Presentation — Letter of Commendation

Chief Tad Acker presented a letter of commendation to Officer Rick Skonieczka for his quick life
saving actions when he responded to a report of a traumatic injury within the Borough.

Orloff Promotion — Police Department

Chief Tad Acker officially promoted Officer Nick Orloff to the rank of Seargeant and presented
him with his new badge.

Approval of Minutes

A motion was made by Morrow to approve the September 18, 2023 Borough Council Meeting
minutes. The motion was seconded by Howell. A poll vote was taken:

HOWELL - yes DICKSON - abstain RESULTS:
MORROW - yes HARMON - yes 4 yes 1 abstain
GORSKE - yes MOTION CARRIED

Solicitor’s Report — None
Engineer’s Report — None
Committee Reports
Administration & Finance — None
Police Committee — None

Land Use & General Safety — None

Public Works — None

Report on Operations — A written report was submitted



Hearing of Citizens and Taxpayers - None

Unfinished Business — None

New & Other Business

1. Close out of the Badges Building Bridges Account — Transfer of Remaining Funds

Pude said now that Officer Alyssa Angelo is no longer with the Police Department and the
Badges Building Bridges program has been cancelled, she would like to take the remaining
funds in the bank account and transfer those to the Celebration Account which funds the
National Night Out Event. She said there is $900.62 in the account. Those funds will then be

used for future National Night Out Events.

A motion was made by Morrow to approve closing out the account and transferring the funds.
The motion was seconded by Dickson. A pole vote was taken:

HOWELL - yes DICKSON - yes RESULTS:
MORROW - yes HARMON - yes 5 yes
GORSKE . yes MOTION CARRIED

2. Donation of $800.00 to C.R.E.A.T.E.

A motion was made by Morrow to donate the $800.00 from the sale of the old Christmas
decorations to C.R.E.A.T.E. to purchase new decorations for Marcy Park. The motion was
seconded by Dickson. A poll vote was taken:

HOWELL. - yes DICKSON - yes RESULTS:
MORROW - yes HARMON - yes 5 yes
GORSKE - yes MOTION CARRIED

Approval of monthly invoices

A motion was made by Morrow to approve payment of the invoices. The motion was seconded
by Howell. A poll vote was taken:

HOWELL - yes DICKSON - yes RESULTS:
MORROW - yes HARMON - yes 5 yes
GORSKE - yes MOTION CARRIED



Adjournment

A motion was made by Morrow to adjourn the meeting. The motion was seconded by Howell.
A poll vote was taken:

HOWELL - yes DICKSON - yes RESULTS:
MORROW - yes HARMON - yes 5 yes
GORSKE - yes MOTION CARRIED

The meeting was adjourned at 7:20 p.m.

Respectfully Submitte;g,
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/" Sandra M. Pude, Borough Manager






